PROTOCOL TO FOLLOW FOR CHILDREN WITH FOOD ALLERGIES REQUIRING AN EPI PEN

A letter from the Deputy Superintendent of Schools is sent home to each parent in September.  This letter is sent with the School Meal Program menu for the month.

 The letter states “It is the parents’ responsibility to review the monthly menu to ensure that their child is aware of any menu item that is prohibited due to dietary restriction and to instruct the child to avoid this menu item. Despite our reasonable efforts, the school district cannot guarantee that there are no allergens in the menu items which may cause an anaphylactic reaction.  Children with life threatening food allergies should not participate in the School Meal Program.”
A policy was put in place in 2008 by Elliott Grieve.  If a parent places their child on the School Meal Program and that child has a food allergy requiring an epi pen eg. an allergy to peanuts, or some other allergy to food, the Food Service Worker will phone and provide the name of child to the School Meal Program Coordinator.

I will then contact the Principal of the school with the child on the epi pen and I will ask the Principal to call the parent to say we understand the parent wants the child to be on the School Meal Program, however, their allergies at this stage require they be on an epi pen.  We, at the School Meal Program, are in a tough spot since we cannot isolate allergens from the meal served and prefer the child not be on the program.
If the parent still insists, they continue on the program after they have been alerted, then the Principal will forward the information to Roberto Bombelli who will then follow up with a letter to the parent on our position.

If the parent still wants their child to continue on the program after they have received the letter they may continue.  
